
Notice of Public Hearing 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Planning Board of Jefferson County, Montana 

will conduct a public hearing commencing at 7:00 p.m. on May 14, 2025 in the conference room 

of the Jefferson County Clerk and Recorders Office, 102 South Monroe Street, Boulder, 

Montana, and at this time will take public comment, consider, and pass a recommendation 

regarding the update to the Jefferson County Growth Policy. The updated Growth Policy serves 

as the official public document used by the County to guide the growth and development of the 

economy, local services, infrastructure and land use in the County. The updated Growth Policy 

may be viewed online at www.jeffersoncounty-mt.gov. Print copies of the document may be 

reviewed in Boulder at the Planning Department and Commission Office located in the 

Courthouse, and in the Clerk & Recorder’s Office. Anyone wishing to offer comment on the 

updated Growth Policy may do so in person at the public hearing or may provide written 

comment. Written comment must be received in the Planning Department office, 202 West 

Centennial, Boulder, Montana (mailing address - P.O. Box H, Boulder, MT 59632) no later than 

5:00 p.m. on Monday, May 12, 2025. For additional information please contact LaDana Hintz at 

lhintz@jeffersoncounty-mt.gov or phone 406-225-4040. 
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